
 
 
 
 
 
 
Minutes adopted by The City of Greenville Neighborhood Advisory Board (NAB) 

          JANUARY 17TH 2019 
 

Members present denoted by an “*” and absentees are denoted by an “x” 
 

NEIGHBORHOOD ADVISORY BOARD MEMBERS 
NAME DISTRICT  NAME DISTRICT 
Carolyn Glast - * 1 Garrie Moore - * 1 
Barbara Murray - * 2 Joyce Williams - * 2 
Ann Maxwell - Chair - * 3 Ann Hamze - * 3 
Susan Vickery-Mercer - * 4 Judy Bernhardt - Vice Chair* 4 
Sharon Stang - * 5 Brenda Diggs - * 5 

ALTERNATE MEMBERS 
NAME DISTRICT  NAME DISTRICT 
Margaret Hrushesky - * 1 Joe Busby - * 4 
Joyce Staton - * 2 Charles Martin - x 5 
Vacant 3   

 
AGENDA: Motion made by Ms. Bernhardt, seconded by Mr. Busby to accept the proposed 
agenda. Motion passed unanimously 

CITY STAFF PRESENT: Chantae Gooby, Chief Planner; Lisa Kirby, Senior City Engineer; 
Camillia Smith, Board Secretary 

MINUTES: Motion made by Ms. Bernhardt, seconded by Ms. Stang to accept the 
November 15th, 2018 minutes. Motion passed unanimously. 

 
1. CALL TO ORDER – Ann Maxwell 

2. ROLL CALL – Camillia Smith 

3. Chantae Gooby introduced Camillia Smith and told us that she would assist with the 

NAB until the new Neighborhood Liaison/Ombudsman is hired. Ms. Gooby reported that 

advertising for jobs and hiring has been delayed due to the large number of positions 

that need to be filled in the Community Development Department. 

 

4. Ann Maxwell introduced the guest speaker, Mrs. Lisa Kirby, Lead Engineer with the city 

of Greenville. Ms. Kirby shared an overview of the current storm water city projects and 

their status. She gave a detailed update of the Town Creek Culvert project and other 



2  

Projects throughout the city. Ms. Kirby then addressed specific neighborhood questions 

from the board members regarding stormwater issues. Lakewood Pines, Oakdale, and 

Lakeview Terrace were neighborhoods with specific issues. Other topics of discussion 

included retention ponds, drain cleaning schedules, culvert sizes, city budget for 

stormwater concerns, capital projects and where to send citizen concerns. 

 

3. OLD BUSINESS 

Committee Meetings – Members were reminded about the next committee meetings that 

will be held on Friday, February 8 for 10 to 12. All members were encouraged to join a 

committee. 

Land Use/City Services 
 

LU/CSC Co-chair Ms. Diggs shared information on the following topics 
● New Recycling education program with Holly Parrott 
● Day of Caring/MLK service day 
● Housing Division –Down payment/First time home buyers. Flyers distributed 
● Possible visit to ECVC 
● Ms. Maxwell shared from the Horizons 2026 Plan- Goal 7.6 Clean Air and Water 

 
Public Safety 
 

PSC Chair Ms. Williams shared on the following topics 
• Neighborhood Watch Brochure designed by the Public Safety Committee and 

Sgt. Dale Mills with the Police Department. 
• Newly printed brochures were distributed. It was noted that the NAB 

meeting time needs to be changed on the back of the brochure. 
• Mrs. Williams stated her concern that her police liaison did not attend her last 

neighborhood meeting and contact with the police department is needed. 
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Community Building 
 

CBC Chair Ms. Glast shared on the following topics 
● Good neighborhoods make good cities 
● She shared the action items for the Community Building goal in the Work Plan 

for 2018-2019. 
 

4. NEW BUSINESS 

The Annual City Council presentation date is February 11. February 7th will be the 

final draft due date. 

The presentation will focus on the board’s accomplishments and the new endeavors. 

5. ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Barbara Murray - NC Med- Assist program – May 22 .Sponsor a person’s medication for 

a year. 

Alise Rowan - St James is hosting “Night to Shine”- volunteers needed. 
 

6. Next Board Meeting 

  The next board meeting will be on February 21, 2019 

Joyce Williams, Public Safety Committee has invited Mrs. Ann Wall, City Manager to 

the next meeting. Questions will be formulated in our committee meetings and given 

to Joyce Williams for compilation. Mrs. Wall will get the questions a week in advance 

of the meeting. 

Motion to Adjourn by Joe Busby, seconded by Garrie Moore 
Motion passed unanimously  
 

Meeting adjourned at 8:03PM. 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Chantae Gooby, 

             Chief Planner 
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